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Changes and pressures in the NHS

Legislation changing the way the NHS is run in England came into force on 1 April 2013.

Clinical commissioning groups (CCGs) are new local organisations to which all GP practices in an area must belong.  CCGs are responsible for deciding how local hospital and community health services are provided. 

CCGs are overseen by NHS England.  In turn, it is accountable to the Health Secretary.  The government sets NHS England a mandate every three years, outlining what it is expected to achieve and prioritise.

As well as changes to the way the NHS is run, there is a squeeze on NHS finances. With pressure on public sector spending coming at the same time as rising demand and advances in medical care, the whole of the NHS is expected to do more for less.

In England, there is a target to save £20 billion – four per cent of the overall NHS budget - between 2012 and 2015. This is affecting the NHS in many different ways.

The NHS made £5.8 billion in savings in 2012, half of it from freezing staff pay. Government, NHS organisations and staff are all looking at ways of making further savings and increasing quality.
As a practice we are trying to do our bit to use NHS resources as wisely as possible, and would value your help in the following ways:
· The practice will be charged for every A+E attendance by our patients, which will mean less money left for patient care within the practice. Obviously we would thoroughly support any necessary attendance, but would urge patients to call us in the first instance to discuss any medical conditions, as we have your past records & can often make a better decision on your treatment than a junior casualty officer.
· A doctor is available via telephone when you need urgent advice -the doctor will call you back if you leave a number where you can be contacted.

· We do offer appointments on the same day for urgent medical problems-if you feel your condition is not urgent please do not take these appointments unnecessarily, as it deprives those who are truly in need of them.

· We are being urged to source all our drugs from the most cost effective supplier. This may mean that your packets of tablets appear different some months, but they will contain exactly the same drug formulation which should be stated clearly on the box. If you have any queries regarding your medication the dispensers are always happy to discuss them with you.
· The local Medicines Management group is requesting that we change prescriptions to the most cost effective suitable drugs available to make further savings for the NHS. Therefore, if you take regular medication you may find that we write to you to advise you of changes to one or more of your drugs. If this affects you, please be reassured that we would not make these changes if we felt it would be detrimental to your health or disease management. If a drug change affects you and you are uncertain in any way then please do discuss it further with the dispensary or a doctor.

We welcome comments from our patients on these or any other issues affecting our service or your care. This may be through the suggestion box in the waiting room, as a member of our patient reference group or through our annual patient survey. We are currently reviewing the facilities within the waiting room as a result of comments through these channels. 

Some good news!

The CREAMER raffle raised £544.70. Thank you to everyone taking part. The money will go towards more new and upgraded equipment for our patients use.

The latest CREAMER purchase is a DEXA scanner which measures bone density, giving an indication of those who may be at increased risk of broken bones. Thanks to the CREAMER fund, we are probably the only practice in the UK that has such a machine and we thank them for continuing to support patient care at Freshwell.

We now also have an image exchanger which means we can send digital images of any scans or X rays you have done at the practice to any hospital that you may be referred on to, and they can visualize the original image.

Finally, congratulations to Dr Andrews on the birth of her son Maxim. She is now back at the practice full time.
